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HOOVER NAMED DEAN OF UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI SCHOOL OF NURSING 
  
For more information contact Matt Westerfield at (601) 984-1104 or mwesterfield@umc.edu. 
 
 
JACKSON, Miss. – Dr. Kim Hoover has been named dean of the University of Mississippi School of 
Nursing, effective today. 

 
Hoover has served as interim dean since the departure of Dr. Kaye Bender in the spring of 2009. Her 
appointment follows a nationwide search. 
 
“Dr. Hoover has demonstrated the vision, creativity, intellect and collaborative spirit that are essential to 
lead the School of Nursing in this period of challenge and opportunity,” said Dr. James Keeton, vice 
chancellor for health affairs.  
 
“In particular, she has continued to build on the tradition of a close working partnership between the 
School of Nursing and the professional nurses and nursing leadership in our health system.” 

 
Hoover earned her B.S. in nursing from Northeast Louisiana University in Monroe and spent more than 
eight years working as a staff nurse and a clinical manager at Natchez Regional Medical Center.  
 
She earned her master’s in nursing from the University of Mississippi Medical Center in 1994, followed by 
her Ph.D. in clinical health sciences in 2000. She was on the nursing faculty of Alcorn State University 
before joining the UMMC faculty in 2003 as professor and associate dean for academic program 
development and evaluation.  
 
Most recently, she has served as associate dean for research and evaluation. She holds a dual 
appointment as professor in the School of Health Related Professions.  

 
For more than seven years, Hoover was instrumental in building the Mississippi Office of Nursing 
Workforce, one of the most active and widely cited nursing centers in the country. She has served as 
project director, director of research and research consultant, and her work included the annual 
collection, analysis and dissemination of comprehensive nursing workforce data for Mississippi.   
 
She is a member of the Council for the Advancement of Nursing Science and the American Organization 
of Nurse Executives, among other groups, and has compiled an impressive record of scholarship in her 
academic career. 
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Please forward this message to colleagues who might be interested. If you wish to be removed from this 
list or know of a colleague to add, send an e-mail message to:  LAGriffin@pubaffairs.umsmed.edu. 

The University of Mississippi Medical Center, located in Jackson, is the state’s only academic medical 
center. University of Mississippi Health Care represents the clinical programs of the Medical Center and 
includes University Hospitals and Health System and University Physicians, the faculty group practice. 
UMMC encompasses five health science schools, including medicine, nursing, health related professions, 
dentistry and graduate studies, as well as the site where University of Mississippi pharmacy students do 



their clinical training. The Medical Center’s threefold mission is to educate tomorrow’s health-care 
professionals, conduct innovative research to improve human health, and to provide the highest quality 
care available to the state’s citizens. A major goal of the Medical Center is the improvement of the health 
of Mississippians and the elimination of health disparities.  For more information, contact the Division of 
Public Affairs at 601-984-1100 or visit us on the Web at http://info.umc.edu/. 
 
 


